ADRIEL HILLS CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES
JUNE 16, 2020
Board members present: Mitch Greeno (President), Laurie Sneider (Vice-President), Diane Kenning (Treasurer), David “Ski” Cismoski (Secretary), Jim Fry, and Sam Solt
Board members absent: None
Property Manager: Ralph Pankey
Homeowners in attendance: Ken Baldwin, Don Homan, Deborah Kohler, George & Carol Landsverk, Marcy Lockhart and Jim O’Neill
Call to order / Approval of agenda: Mitch called the meeting to order at 6:00. It was moved, seconded and approved (MSA) to add “opening of the pool” to the Manager’s report. The modified agenda was MSA. 
Approval of February 2020 minutes: It was MSA to approve the February 2020 minutes as written.
Approval of April 2020 minutes: The minutes were MSA as amended; it was noted the 2/20 minutes had not been approved, and clarifications to the treasurer’s report were made. 

The board reconfirmed the actions of the 4/16/19 and 11/19/19 board meetings, and will approve the use of up to $27,580 of the Board Designated Reserves to cover the current fiscal year budget deficit.  This will leave Board Designated Reserves of $18,946.
Treasurer’s Report: Diane reported that the P&L was accurate, but she and Bonita are working on double checking and correcting the Balance Sheet as needed. 
Manager’s Report: Several items were noted in the pre-report, but no discussion or action was taken on any. 

Whether or not to open the pool for the summer was discussed. Concerns included whether to allow guests (including grandkids), how many total would be allowed (a maximum of 37 could be allowed by square footage, but a consensus settled on a maximum of 25 due to the inside portion) at a time, whether the inside part is inside or outside (in the summer), where to post signage with the rules and whether to remove all equipment (chairs, floaties, etc.). After a spirited discussion, it was concluded that although the Board would really LIKE to open the pool, there are too many unknowns and risks to safely open it. Residents are encouraged to send comments to the office, which will be forwarded to the board. No action taken.
COMMITTEE REPORTS / WORKGROUP REPORTS: 

Area development: Ski reported on the proposed development directly east of Adriel Hills. It involves extending Turnberry south, bordering on Adriel Hills. The meeting about it was canceled at the last minute. Ski was directed to contact a lawyer to learn what rights Adriel Hills has regarding abutting development. 

Sewer line: 1924 Kedron Ct. Much information about sewer backups cleared by two plumbers was in the pre-packet. A motion was made and seconded to clarify the policy on who is responsible for sewer lines, as described on page 16 of the rules and regulations. It was noted that homeowner input should be obtained before changing the rules and regulations. It was pointed out that no revisions had been made since they were updated more than four years later, so the issue was tabled. 
It was MSA to NOT reimburse the homeowner at 1924 Kedron Ct $350 as it is the homeowner’s responsibility under the current R&R. It was suggested they submit it as a claim to their insurance company. 

Past due monthly dues at 1924 Adriel Ct. The owner made payments to satisfy all currently owed dues. MSA to forgive $300 of $850 late fees as long as new obligations are kept current. 
New Business:  State Farm has indicated they will renew the policy for the HOA on 7/31/20 based on the information presented, most likely with an approximate 2.5% premium and valuation increase. MSA to renew the policy as presented. 
The board agreed to receive board packets only via email (and not hard copy) in the future. 
Homeowner Comments: 
Jim O’Neill encouraged the Board to figure out how to open the pool ASAP. Also, to go to electronic Board and HOA documents as much and as soon as possible.
George and Carol Landsverk thanked the board for their good work. 
Deborah Kohler:
*thanked Danny and Max for getting the blown-over tree out of the road so quickly on Sunday June 7. 
*Thanked Ralph for overseeing the concrete work done recently all around the HOA. *Wondered if there would be a directory this year and would be willing to help as needed. *Noted the new tennis courts have been used nearly every day (organized tennis MWF; pickleball T Th); looks great and plays even better! Landscaping looks great too. 
*Wondered if she should plan any HOA events this year? Was told all events are tabled; could be reviewed frequently. 
*Wondered if the reserve fund statement would be available monthly? Diane said she will do that, but there had been relatively few expenditures this year (drainage, retaining walls, etc.).
MSA to adjourn at 8:25
Recorded and submitted by Mark Kenning
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